
 

 

 

 

August 24, 2021 

COVID UPDATE: During the facility’s ongoing testing of residents and staff on Monday, August 23, 2021, one 

resident in the nursing home tested positive for COVID-19. All other residents and staff in the nursing home 

and assisted living apartments tested negative.  

VISITING: The one positive COVID-19 result restricts visiting for an additional two weeks. To assist families and 

residents maintain connection with each other, family members may call and schedule a virtual visit with their 

loved one. Please call during these hours: M-F 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. and ask for Tracy.  The reason we ask 

persons call during office hours is charge nurses do not have access to the visiting schedule appointment book 

and we do not want to take them away from their nursing duties.  

The assisted living apartments still have outside visiting available. Please follow the same hours to schedule 

outdoor visiting.  

ACTIVITIES: Last week, I agreed to call bingo on two different 

days for residents who love to play bingo. Oh my gosh did I 

ever get schooled on the various games of bingo: small picture 

frame, railroad (you only call numbers under I N G), and 

blackout. I loved the fact the residents are so engaged in 

playing bingo. Some played three cards at one time. The 

residents were kind in trying to teach me the process (who gets 

what color of chips and who gets different colored cards for 

visual reasons) and kindly put up with my lack of knowledge 

and skills. Residents, may you all be winners of bingo this week.   

Employment opportunities with Morningside Center:  

•         Housekeeping          •          Dietary Cook          •          Certified Nurse Aide          • 

Please call 660-646-0170 to inquire about new wage structure, benefits, available shifts and requirements for 

each position. Each position is important because without that position none of the other positions can 

effectively do their jobs.  

QUESTIONS: If you have questions, please do not 

hesitate to give me a call (660-646-0170) or 

email me at: jsweets@morningsidecenter.com  

Sincerely,  

 

 

Joan Sweets 

Administrator  
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